VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

August 20, 2024
The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met August 20 2024 in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Liles.  Present were Comm. McDonald,  Comm. Wornick, Comm. Attaway, WVFD Chief Odom and WVFD Member Barnhill. 
There were no Public comments.

There was a quorum
The minutes of the July 16, 2024 were approved. The motion  to approve was made by Comm. Wornick and seconded by Comm. Attaway. The vote to accept was unanimous.

WVFD:    WVFD has now has a Multi-Purpose Truck that can be configured as a  Brush truck or High water rescue                        

                  vehicle. The engine was provided to WVFD by the TFS and funding from VMESD#8.

Building:  The cabinets should be completed soon and the installed.  The deed for the building is in process of being transferred to VMESD#8

Treasurer's report:  The report was read.  There was a discussion of the price for checks and how to cut costs for the 

                     treasurer needs. The motion to approve was made by Comm. McDonald and                 

                      seconded by Comm. Liles. The vote to accept was unanimous.

1) Discussion about the tax rate increase.  All necessary paperwork for the tax election is complete for Hardin and Tyler Counties.

  The September meeting was set for Tuesday, September 7, 2024

  A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Wornick.  The vote to adjourn was  

  unanimous.

